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	Subject:
	Madison Park Monthly Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, May 10 , 2010

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speaker:  Beth Wardy, Academic Facilitator and Volunteer Coordinator, Pinewood Elementary School
	24 members
1 speaker
1 CMPD officer

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Marty Doss, President at 7:30pm
Guest Speaker

Beth Wardy, Academic Facilitator and Volunteer Coordinator at Pinewood Elementary School [805 Seneca Pl.  (980) 343-5825]
Ms. Wardy articulated a vision for communicating “needs” to the community where children are learning.  She spoke of a transforming environment at Pinewood where safety, security and cleanliness create lower levels of stress for the students along with an expectation of readiness to learn and reassurances of academic success to come.  In outlining areas for volunteer involvement from mentor/lunch buddy to clothes closet organizer to class mom or dad, she expressed the need to bring into the school the diversity that exists in the immediate neighborhood.  The fact that Madison Park is a stridently middle-class community gives Pinewood the opportunity to draw from a population that has markedly different day-to-day experiences of literacy than the experiences the student population brings to school.
Full acknowledgement that Pinewood carries the designation of being a “high poverty” school recognizes that Madison Park families with school age children are not sending their children to Pinewood Elementary.  However, the unseen but very real benefits of the school’s current situation are:  (1) the award-winning former principal built and nurtured a very strong team of teachers (many of whom remain), (2) the current principal is very strong (and is working hard to continue the legacy) and (3) the staff/teacher to student ratio is higher than at schools designated “wealthier.”
Pinewood is looking to partner with Madison Park HOA as a conduit for volunteers and as a communicator of the school’s progress, successes and needs.

Contact:
Beth Wardy 

E-mail:
beth.wardy@cms.k12.nc.us 

Phone:
(980) 343-5825

[Editorial Note:  Beth’s point bears repeating.  We, the residents of Madison Park are a vitally necessary part of Pinewood’s success because of the diversity of experiences we bring to the students.  Our commitment to volunteer in the school mirrors our commitment to see our own future secured by helping to “let grow wisdom that life may be ennobled” – our lives plus the lives of the students we help.  We never know the impression that we leave on a very malleable young mind just by being there for him or her.  Contact Beth and volunteer now.]   From time to time Madison Park will start posting needs on our web site. 
A member suggested that Montclaire Elementary, Smith Academy and Pinewood Elementary join together to form a coalition to jointly solicit the adjacent HOA’s for volunteers as well as jointly presenting their needs and success stories.
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 4/19/2010 to 5/8/2010.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
     a.  5500 Farmbrook – Breaking & entering, listed items stolen (4/19)
                           
        (victim noticed suspect vehicle pulling out of driveway 
                                          in a gray, 4-door car driven by 1 black male)

b. 4900 Baylor – larceny, renter took listed items  (4/19)
c. 500 Woodlawn – larceny, bike stolen from shed  (5/2)

d. 4800 Gilmore – communicating threats, victim and suspect know each other (5/8)

Officer Hairston presented a follow-up report on the party house identified on Brockbank.  He talked with the residents regarding the noise levels and any potential under-age drinking during their events as well as their responsibility to keep the party contained on their property.
A member noted a situation encountered while driving on South Blvd. where pedestrians appeared to be daring drivers to slow down as they J-walked the 4 lanes of traffic.  The member noted an apparent disregard for collective safety in the actions (which appeared purposeful to the member) taken by the pedestrians.  Officer Hairston agreed that the member’s observation appeared to be an illegal hazard to traffic flow.  He noted again that pedestrians in a crosswalk have the right of way by state law.
CMPD “ON THE BEAT” RESPONSE AREA MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF THE WESTOVER DIVISION (the division that patrols Madison Park) CAN BE REQUESTED BY CONTACTING SGT. HULSEY AT jhulsey@cmpd.org.  Note:  The newsletter is available in Spanish.
[image: image2.emf]
The Charlotte-Mecklenburg Police Department would like to invite you to an International Outreach meeting to familiarize the community with the patrol divisions and personnel of the Central Division, Westover Division, and Steele Creek Division. The primary topic for this meeting will be an open forum in which citizens can exchange ideas and express concerns regarding crime, crime prevention, and other areas of concern that the police can assist with. Please extend this invitation to neighbors, church congregations, and businesses in your community. 

· Time: Thursday, May 20, 2010 at 7:00 PM

· Location: Smith Language Academy, 1600 Tyvola Rd

The meeting will be conducted in three phases:

· Introduction of each patrol division's personnel and overview of the geographical boundaries. 

· Form into two groups, one English speaking and one Spanish speaking, to discuss concerns and ideas.

· Re-group together as one and share the issues presented.
We are hopeful that members from all our communities will attend and assist their communities and the police department in forming open discussion and dialog regarding issues that concern us all.  The Charlotte-Mecklenburg Police Department is always seeking ways to increase communication and better serve its citizens. We hope to see you there.

If you require any further information contact Officer Morell at 704-432-2442 or rmorell@cmpd.org (English) or Officer Cruz at 704-336-8549 or acruz@cmpd.org
Thank you in advance for your participation.
Sincerely, 

Robert Morell and Alex Cruz 


______________________________________________________________________

Presidential Personal Thanks to Everyone:

President Doss thanked everyone for the concern shown during and after his recent open heart surgery.  The prayers, food, phone calls, e-mail, lawn cutting and so forth have all been most appreciated.   He is still in a recovery mode for a couple of months.  His main restriction is not pushing or pulling or lifting more than 10 pounds before July 5th.
______________________________________________________________________
Neighborhood Updates
Bell Changes for Smith Academy of International Languages 
President Doss was contacted by Principal Ynes Olshausen of Smith Academy of International Languages the first week of May, 2010.   Plans appear to be under discussion at the school board level to initiate a change in the school’s hours from the current 8:15am to 3:00pm schedule to 9:30 am to 4:30 pm.  Ynes requested that any data the HOA might have obtained for speeding and traffic count prior to installing the digital signs be shared with her and the school.  President Doss forwarded her request to CDOT and CMPD.  Both CMPD and CDOT were working on obtaining the requested information for the school principal.   CDOT provided some information.  Traffic and speeding counts from 2 or 3 years ago along Tyvola do exist.  President Doss reviewed that data with the traffic officer responsible for Madison Park at CMPD’s Westover Division headquarters when it was recorded.   There is some doubt whether the information was saved by CMPD but they are checking.  Some residents have voiced concern that this change will add to the evening traffic.   At least one resident has contacted the HOA requesting support to fight this change. 

President Doss invited Secretary, Ted Peters, (the father of a current Smith Academy elementary student), to address the meeting with his observations regarding the proposed change.  Ted noted that the time change will vastly improve the morning traffic congestion around the school but evening congestion would be severely compacted.  His conclusions were based on his assumptions with regard to the parents’ utilization patterns of Before-school and After-school care.  Before-school care would further thin out the school’s traffic flow in the morning, while After-school care would effectively serve to compact the school’s traffic flow into the beginning and middle of evening rush hour.  When asked why the change was proposed in the first place, Ted responded that the change would yield an overall reduction in student transportation costs to the school district.
UPDATE:  The school board decided not to change Smith’s opening and closing bells.

Matching Grant Request Gains Approval

Saturday May 8th Cheryl Furr, HOA Treasurer and designated contact person for our Matching Grant Identification Project, contacted President Doss to alert him that she finally obtained the letter stating Madison Park HOA was approved for its matching grant.  The HOA was given a heads-up to expect the approval letter after Cheryl contacted the project monitor earlier in the week.  The letter congratulated Madison Park HOA and requested its President and Cheryl Furr to attend the contract signing on Thursday May 13th   6:30 – 7:30 pm.   The HOA requested $9033.71 and that was the amount approved.  This is the first grant by the HOA that was approved by the large project grant approval board.  The application was accepted as it was drafted by Cheryl and Marty. Cheryl did an excellent job of filling in the application and prepping the required HOA documentation required.  Now that the contract is signed, all volunteer hours and purchases that the HOA requests will be reimbursed by the grant up to the $9033.71.   If you pledged to sponsor a sign in whole or part please date your checks after May 13th and send those to the HOA PO Box (made payable to Madison Park HOA) for the amount you pledged.   Thanks, in advance, for your help and your sponsorship of the Madison Park Identification project. 
 Update:  As of 5/20/10 we only have 3 outstanding pledges.    We need to show these pledges as collected on our upcoming monthly grant report so please help us by getting those in as soon as possible.  That report is due in hand by 6/5/10. 
Neighborhood Symposium:  Feedback

Board Members Cheryl Furr & Dee McCandlish related their experiences in attending the annual Neighborhood Symposium (this year joined to Charlotte Clean and Green and Sensoria events).  They took the tactic of attending workshops separately in order to gain as much knowledge as possible and bring it back to the HOA.  Themes emerging from the workshops were “Conversations at the Crossroads” and “Creating Community.”  Among the many trends reflected in the workshops by city staff was ‘walkability.’  Sidewalk development was a key topic in the discussions.  Of particular note was the rework of the median section of East Boulevard.  The “island features” that have been installed have essentially put East Boulevard on a “traffic diet,” again, enhancing the pedestrian friendly aspects of the street.
Springtime Special Event – Tailgate Party Replaces HOA Spring Picnic

The traditional social event of the Spring season, the HOA picnic in Park Road Park moves to the parking lot of Knights Stadium with a mid-afternoon, 5pm to 7pm, tailgate party before the game sponsored by Madison Park Homeowners Association.  The HOA will sponsor and bring to the ballpark soft drinks, ice and cups.  Please bring a dessert to share.  Check to website for the latest details    www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/ website.

Madison Park night with the Knights – Sat. May 22nd –

7:15pm Game time          6:00pm Stadium Gates open

Check out these exciting events:
    Pre-Game Tail Gate Party in Knights Stadium designated parking lot
 Starts after 5pm and ends just before 7pm
    On-Field Entertainment
Members of Madison Park will help contribute to “Take Me Out to the Ballgame” during the 7th Inning Stretch and other Promotions

 

     Post-game Fireworks
 

     Blocked seating
Lower level reserved
 
Hope to see everyone out for this fun Springtime Family Event! 

 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact Matt Magnasco at nggofers@bellsouth.net or Charlotte Knights representative, Matt Millward at 704-357-8071 ext 2114, 803-548-8050 ext 2114.  

UPDATE:  IF you failed to pre-order tickets for the Game you can still purchase  tickets for walk-up at the gate for the full price of $11.00 a ticket.  You miss out on the $2.00 discount per ticket.   The HOA misses out on $2.00 per ticket gift from the Knights for each pre sale ticket we sold.  However you still will get to join in the fun if you come out to the game!  
On a Sad Note:
A personal friend of President Doss and a friend to many in Madison Park, the Mayor Pro Tem of Charlotte, Susan Burgess, sent out a press release today indicating that her cancer is spreading and that she is now under the care of hospice.  Her health and energy level are now limiting her activities.  She intends to continue with her core Charlotte city council duties.   You can read her public release and her release to her many friends on our web site under the discussion heading “a message from Susan Burgess.”  Please keep her and her family in your good thoughts and prayers.    

http://www.caringbridge.org/visit/susanburgess/photos
NEW BUSINESS

Treasurer’s Report:  The HOA currently has $2943.35 in its account.  The HOA has 62 paid member households for 2010.  If you have not already done so, please pay your 2010 dues – they are due each year, in January, but are accepted throughout the current year, renewing in January.  3 members have already paid their 2011 dues.  You can pay online securely through the link on our web site. 
OPEN DISCUSSION:

Amrita Zullo made an impassioned plea for residents of Madison Park with school-age children to consider sending them to Pinewood Elementary.  Seconding the arguments put forth by Beth Wardy (see above) in relating the quality of the teachers and staff along with the overall environment of the school, she noted that she had recently placed her child in Pinewood in a mid-term school transfer.
New Members/First Time Attendees 

2 new members were in attendance:
Amrita Zullo

Angela Beaver 

Adjournment

8:35pm

Charlotte-Mecklenburg Police Department


International Outreach Meeting


Thursday, May 20, 2010 at 7pm
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